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Eastern Illinois University (EIU) has signed and returned the Certification for the CARES Act Higher 
Education Emergency Relief Fund.  EIU will use the required amount of the CARES Act money to fund 
student grants. 
 
EIU anticipates receiving $27,275,015 of CARES Act funding.  $11,486,499 of which will be used for 
grants to students. 
 
As of March 31, 2022, EIU has distributed $11,104,250 to students under 18004(a)(1) of the Act. 
 
EIU estimates that approximately 3633 students were eligible to receive a CARES Act Phase 1 grant 
under Section 484 of Title IV.  3633 students received those grants.  In Phase I, each eligible student 
received $30 per enrolled Spring semester credit hour as of May 12, 2020.  This amounted to 
$1,457,430. 
 
In Phase 2, students, that met the eligibility requirements, were permitted to apply for another grant 
based upon need created by the pandemic as it related to the disruption of campus operations, such as 
food, housing, course materials, technology, health care and child care.  Under Phase 2, EIU issued 
another 508 grants, totaling $340,740. 
 
In Phase 3, all incoming Freshman received $400 to support online learning.  These funds were 
distributed to the students on October 26, 2020.  Under Phase 3, EIU distributed $341,600 to 838 
eligible students. 
 
EIU identified 61 eligible students that were prohibited from working on campus due to the pandemic.  
Because of the disruption, we distributed $12,105 to those students to cover lost wages.  
 
The University has updated its definition of students eligible for CARES grants.  The University prioritizes 
students who are Pell-eligible and those who have exceptional need that have enrolled on or after 
March 13, 2020. 
 
In Phase 4 of the distribution of funding received, the University distributed to 4989 eligible students 
$1,897,430.  Students that were Pell-eligible during the spring semester received $50 per enrolled credit 
hour and students that were not Pell-eligible received $20 per enrolled credit hour. 
 
In Phase 5 of the distribution, the University distributed to 1230 eligible students $1,377,880.  Students 
that were Pell-eligible received $1,700 for the year (or $850 per semester) and students that were not 
Pell-eligible received $1,500 for the year (or $750 per semester).  The funding was to permit social 
distancing with in the student’s place of residence if the student so desired to social distance. 
 
The University has distributed $4,615,425 to 6155 students in Phase 6.  Student that were Pell-eligible 
received $90 per credit hour taken during Fall 2021 semester, while non-Pell eligible students received 
$45 per credit hour taken. 
 



The University has distributed an additional $1,061,640 to 1268 students under Phase 7.  Pell eligible 
students participating in tradition programs received $60.00 per credit hour.  Students with 
demonstrated need were prioritized. 
 
Instructions for applying for and receiving HEERF Student Assistance are located on EIU’s Financial Aid 
and Scholarships website under COVID. 


